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Property Management People

82A Wormans Mill Court

Frederick, MD 21701

(800) 336-8009

Fax (301) 694-9514

Community Manager

Renee Hall x 1023
Renee.ah@pmpbiz.com

PMP Office Hours

M-F 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

www.pmpbiz.com

Next Regular Board Meeting…
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…Is scheduled for Monday, October 6, 2008 at the Jefferson County School Board Office at 110 Mordington Ave, Charles Town, WV. The Board will be formally approving the 2009 contracts, approving the 2009 assessment rate, and approving the 2009 budget. 
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CITIZENS MEETING 

Tuscawilla Hills Citizens Association
October 14, 2008
South Jefferson Elementary School

Summit Point Rd., Summit Point
1. Reading of last Citizen Meeting Minutes

2. Treasurers Report
3. Management Co. Report
4. Delinquent Road fund Report
5. Committee Reports
a. Parks and Recreation
 - Bob Tansill
b. Garden Club – Doris Walsh
c. Grounds and Roads
d. Covenants – Gary Kable
e. Nominations Committee
6. Announcement of 2009 Budget & Assessments
7. Open Forum Residents
8. Adjournment
Visit the Community Website at: www.tuscawillahills.org. 
BOARD CHANGES
It is with sincere regret that the Board received and accepted Tom Ashby & Jane Jesinsky’s resignation from the Board of Directors.  Their many years of dedication and service to the community are appreciated, and they will be missed.
The Board is excited to announce that Carol Hartzell has agreed to join the Board to fill the remainder of Tom Ashby’s term on the Board as well as Chair of the Grounds & Roads Committee.  Carol has served on previous Boards in the Virginia area.  Her knowledge and experience will be an asset to the community.
Bob Tansill has been appointed by the Board to serve the remainder of Jane’s term as Secretary.  Bob has served on the Parks & Recreation Committee and has served the community in a valuable way.  His continued enthusiasm is welcomed and appreciated.  Please join the Board in expressing thanks to these fine citizens, volunteers and leaders of your community, Tuscawilla Hills Citizens Association.
2008 Project Updates
Storm Water Management Areas
The storm water management project for 2008 is complete. The Board extends sincere thanks for a job well done to Gene Potts, our landscaper for doing an excellent and thorough job of cleaning up the storm water area behind the Handi Stop on Tuscawilla Drive; Both areas on Fenway at the curve that parallels Rt. 51 and the final area between Berkeley Dr and Rt. 51.  

The cleanout of these areas was extensive.  Many hours were spent removing saplings, briars, dead wood, broken limbs and trash.  These areas will now be mowed and maintained weekly during mowing season to prevent new growth.

This project came in slightly under budget at $10,388.
[image: image7.wmf]POSTAL STATION ROOF Take a look at the new look the postal station on Tuscawilla Drive is sporting.  New shingles to keep the boxes dry inside as well as your dedicated postal carrier.  The project was complete the week of 4th of July and came in $1200 under budget.  Way to go Carol Hartzell!!!  
ROADS About $69,000 in road work is budgeted from reserves in 2008.  Contractors were identified at the July 21, 2008 Board Meeting and a Pre Bid Conference has been scheduled for August 12th.  Due to rising oil prices, prospective bidders will be required to include a 30-45 day price guarantee with their bid.  The paving project is not scheduled to begin until early fall.
The roads slated for repairs with this project are:

	Street Name 
	Total SY Mill and Replace 

	PHASE 1 REPAIRS (2008) 

	5. Standish Court 
	1,051 

	23. Packett Drive 
	1,127 

	24. Durham Court 
	728 

	26. Sunlit Drive 
	1,704 

	34. Auburn Court 
	982 

	Phase 1 Totals 
	5,592 SY 


Delinquent Accounts
A total of approximately $129,000 in assessments have been collected in 2008 of the $174,000 budgeted for the year.  Some of the funds collected were for prior years.  Approximately $24,295 is still owed for 2008 with an additional $18317 due for prior years that includes legal fees.
Default Judgments have been filed against owners who have not paid and Writs of Execution have been ordered in at least three other cases where judgments were already in place. 

The Board is serious about collecting past due assessments and invite anyone who has not paid their balance to come forward now.  A new batch of about 26 homeowners are about to be turned over to the attorney for collection.  Those are people who still owe 2008 dues but have no prior balance.

The Board will not waive legal fees and the legal fees are being awarded to the Association by the court.
Delinquent owners take notice – Pay now or pay MORE later!!! 

Again… If you have paid your dues for 2008 or for past years
NON REGISTERED MOTORIZED VEHICLES (SCOOTERS, MOPEDS, SKATEBOARDS, ATV’S)
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Anything that is not a registered and properly inspected vehicle is strictly prohibited from being driven on the streets or common areas within Tuscawilla Hills. Your cooperation is appreciated.

Community Park

The community parks are your parks; designed for use by you and your guests when you accompany them.  There are children of all ages in the community and only so many basketball courts to go around, so please…share and be courteous of others who would also like to use the equipment!

Late night excursions to the parks are PROHIBITED.  If you see groups of people gathered at the park after nightfall, or people you know do not live in Tuscawilla Hills at any time, please ask them to leave or call the police.
REMINDER!!

NEW DAY FOR TRASH PICK UP AND RECYCLING

Although you have been notified by Apple Valley Waste, this is just a friendly reminder that the new day for trash pick up is Tuesday and the new day for recycling is Friday.

Trash and Recycling containers may be placed at the curb the Evening before pickup and must be placed OUT OF VIEW no later than the evening of the day of pick up.


GRAY FOX SPOTTED IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD

A full size gray fox has been spotted in your neighborhood.  If you see this fox, please contact animal control or the SPCA.

Please do not attempt to trap this animal yourself and as an added precaution, don’t leave pets out at night or pet food and keep all trash enclosed.

COLLECTION POLICY

Upon review and receipt of approval by the Association attorney, the Board of Directors approved and formally adopted a collection policy for the Association at their July 21, 2008 Board of Directors meeting.

Although the past billing and collection of dues is very similar to the formal policy adopted, the Collection Policy provides a written document that can be referenced by all homeowners within Tuscawilla Hills.
The Collection Policy P08-001 is provided with this mailing to all on site and off site owners of Tuscawilla property.

Please take a few minutes to read the policy and file with your Governing Documents for the community.

If you have any questions, please contact Renee’ Hall with PMP at 301-694-6900 x-1023 or email her at renee.ah@pmpbiz.com
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Your 2008 Board of Directors:


 





Gary Kable ( President 





Jud Romine ( Vice President





Phil Larcomb ( Treasurer 





Bob Tansill ( Secretary





Carol Hartzell ( Member at Large
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